
Parks, Recreation, and Forestry Committee Minutes of August 12, 2010 
 
Meeting called to order by Jim Wein, chairperson, at 5:30 p.m. in Room 108 at City Hall Plaza, 630 S. Central Avenue. 
Present: Jim Wein, Julie Smith, Alderman Tom Buttke, Brenda Baur, and Jane Yaeger  
Excused: Chris Viegut, Tom Oettiker  Absent: None 
Also Present: Ben Steinbach, Parks and Recreation Maintenance Supervisor; Kelly Cassidy, Parks and Recreation 
Supervisor; and Alderman Gordon Earll.  
 

PR10-27 Motion by Butke, seconded by Baur to approve the minutes of the July 8th meeting. 
Motion Carried 5-0    
 

Public Comments: None 
 

The Committee agreed to hold the August meeting on Thursday, September 9th with the starting time to be 5:30 p.m.  
 

Kelly Cassidy reviewed the proposal for the Marshfield Area YMCA swim lesson/brochure agreement.  The agreement holds 
the 2010 prices ($4.74 per city resident) for the 2011 swim lesson season, with no more than an increase of 3% for the next 
two years.  The equipment replacement cost would increase from $450.00 to $475.00.  The brochure agreement remains the 
same with the Buyers’ Guide providing all services for the brochure at no cost to either party.  Both parties would like to 
reduce the number of copies printed to go green. 
     
PR10-30 Motion by Buttke, seconded by Baur to table this item until the next meeting, with information brought back to the 
committee on the city offering swim lessons, information from the Marshfield Area YMCA about offering multiple children 
in the same family discount and same child multiple session discount, and why the rate for a Y-member/city resident are not 
lower to be brought back at the next meeting. 
Motion Carried 5-0 
 

Kelly Cassidy asked committee members if there were any questions about the 2011 budget information that they received in 
their packets.  There were no questions or comments. 
 

Information Items - Staff addressed questions and comments regarding the monthly report and updated the committee 
members regarding projects and their various areas of responsibility.  Tom Butke presented the Zoo Society report. 
 

Committee Member Questions, Comments, and Suggestions: Wein asked if the broken play equipment had been taken 
care of at both Wildwood Park and Griese Park.  Yeager wanted to know who maintains the coin feeder at Hamus Park. 
 

Future Agenda Items: None 
 

Communications - Cassidy reviewed communications from individuals regarding Parks and Recreation operations the 
department had received since the July meeting.   
 

PR10-30 Motion by Yaeger, seconded by Smith, to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 6:16 p.m. 
 

Kelly Cassidy, Parks and Recreation Supervisor 


